
Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim calls upon members of the Citizen Bloc in provincial
councils to commit to their service program

The Head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, stressed the need to

commit to the program that was presented before the provincial elections and that focuses on

serving the country and the citizens. His Eminence called to make sincere efforts and ensure

all the conditions that would enhance the services provided to citizens.

This statement came as His Eminence was receiving in his Baghdad office on Sunday July 1st,

2013 evening time, governors, their deputies and provincial council members from the Citizen

Bloc from Baghdad and a number of provinces. His Eminence listened to the attendees’

explanation of the plans to be developed and implemented in this regard. A number of issues

hindering the process of service provision in the provinces were also discussed. His Eminence

expressed his hope of overcoming the difficulties and developing the provinces to reach

advanced levels.


